
I  very much enjoyed my time as Charlie Force’s 
representative to the Australian Government as 
it operated the Tidbinbilla Tracking Station. 

All of the staff, past and present, are rightly very 
proud as they have been so vital to the success of 
all of the Deep Space missions.

Capt G. Ted Ankrum

US Navy (ret),  
NASA Senior Representative to Australia, 
1992-1997.


